


 Assuming the allegations you are investigating relate to events when I directed the MPP 
program over two years ago, the timing of this complaint further suggests an underlying wrongful 
motive on behalf of the complainants. This constitutes a misuse of administrative procedure to 
punish faculty who express unpopular views. Needless to say, I find this deeply disturbing.

On September 15, 2017, the Provost affirmed my rights of academic freedom in publishing 
the article noted above and rejected any suggestion that I have violated any terms of my 
employment at PSU. As she stated, “Because of our commitment to academic freedom, we 
acknowledge the right of faculty members to explore all avenues of scholarship and to speak and 
write on such matters.” Having failed to get the university to take action in response to my article 
directly, the complainants now turn to your office in an attempt to achieve the result they desire.

While it is my desire to fully cooperate with your investigation, I strongly believe in the 
need to have legal counsel present on my behalf, especially in light of all these circumstances. 
Given that I will not have the benefit of union representation, due process requires that you grant 
this request. Please let me know the expected duration of your interview so that I may make 
arrangements accordingly. Thank you.  

     Sincerely, 

     Bruce Gilley 

cc:  Dean Stephen Percy, College of Urban & Public Affairs 
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